Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: February 11, 2015

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Ned Panfile, Amy Johansen, Joe Murphy & Rich Grayson. Guest: John Hanson.
1. Communications
a. Jan ‘15 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes approved. 
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended Borough Council meeting on January 19
1. Dave Sharkey introduced himself as Lou Garubo’s replacement for Recreation on the Borough Council. 
2. 2015 Field Allotment:

a. Bruce reported that the 2015 field calendar has been completed and has been posted to the Borough Website. Notifications were sent out with no objections about allotted times. 

3. 2015 Recreation Booklet Ideas:

a. Bruce has been in process of updating the booklet for 2015.

b. A question arose about updates from the Twp. Bruce had receive a call from Twp resident stating that Lori Dent is no longer the Director. Amy verified that Lori is still involved and Bruce contacted Lori for 2015 updates. 
4. Summer Update (Bands/Movies):

a. Bruce has confirmed dates and bands for the Summer Concert Series: 

i. July 5 = “Carnaby Street” // July 12th = “Larry Stevens” // July 26th “Kimon & The Prophets” // Aug 2nd “British Invasion Tribute”

ii. The committee agreed with a $100 raise for “Larry Stevens” as a three-piece band based on the popularity of the group in 2014.

iii. The committee also agreed to allow for a nominal raindate deposit if bands request it. The committee felt is reasonable as the bands are holding two dates for us.

iv. Movies will be on July 1st & July 29th. Suggested movies are: “Sand Lot”, “SpongeBob”, “Lego Movie”, E.T.”, “Hoop Dreams” & “Honey, I Shrunk the Kids”.

5. Prior  Business: 

a. Bruce followed up with questions relating to the new scoreboard:

i. Yes. The scoreboard is designed to be protected against being struck by a ball.

ii. Is there no required distance from the outfield fencing to the scoreboard posts.

iii. The Police Dept will work in concert with the DPW for any repairs.

6. New Business:   
a. Amy inquired about the Day Camp application process “Letter vs On-Line Application” Bruce replied that during the transition to on-line, both are acceptable.
b. John Hanson, Regional VP for “Remove from Play” gave a presentation to the committee about the sideline concussion screen tool, “King-Devick Test”. The test is vision-based and immediate. It is not a medical determination to clear suspected concussion players back to same day play. It is an objective test meant to augment current testing. Bruce, being certified by the NFHS in “Concussion in Sports” posed questions about baseline testing and adherence to the five-step “Return to Play Progression”. Literature was distributed to the committee by John Hanson. Bruce asked all committee members to review literature and to be prepared to discuss at the March 11 Recreation meeting. Links to info:
i. http://rfp2test.com/
ii. http://www.cdc.gov/concussion/headsup/return_to_play.html
iii. http://www.usatoday.com/story/sports/nfl/2015/01/27/super-bowl-nfl-king-devick-eye-movement-concussion-test/22431165/
iv. http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/24569704 
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, March 11th, 2015 at the Phoenix House
